
Dear Friends of Concerned Catholics Tasmania     16 December 2023 

 

Consent and Relationships Education is about Safety and Respect 

The Executive Director of Catholic Education, Dr Gerard Gaskin, received national media attention on 

4 December 2023, after posting an article on the Archdiocese of Hobart website questioning the 

Consent and Respectful Relationships Education (CRRE) measure, a new measure announced by the 

Australian Curriculum, Assessment and Reporting Authority (ACARA) in the Health and Physical 

Education learning area. In his article, Dr Gaskin expressed his concerns about aspects of CRRE, some 

of which he regards as amoral. His main focus is on consent education in so far as it relates to sexual 

activity. However, consent education is much more than this. 

The CRRE measure is intended to support the wellbeing of Australian primary and secondary school 

students and school communities through investment in high-quality evidence-based, age-

appropriate Consent and Respectful Relationships Education (CRRE). It is part of a National curriculum 

approved and adopted by Federal, State and Territory governments.  The aim of the measure is to 

teach children that they have the right to personal space, human dignity and respectful relationships 

in every encounter. It is to be age appropriate and the curriculum is available on the ACARA website. 

Consent education regarding romantic or sexual relationships occurs in Years 9 and 10, and is focussed 

very much on boundaries and respectful relationships. Religious schools are encouraged to tailor 

programs to include religious teachings.  

Concerned Catholics Tasmania (CCT) Committee is deeply concerned that Dr Gaskin: 

• reduces consent education to “sexual activity,” when it is intended to teach children about 

bodily autonomy, i.e. the right to have boundaries and for those boundaries to be accepted; 

• does not seem to appreciate that children from an early age need to learn respectful 

boundaries as well as to how to protect themselves from unwanted physical attention from 

other children or adults; 

• believes that the sexual and moral formation of the child is the exclusive right of parents, 

when in fact most sexual abuse occurs within families, and therefore, schools have an 

important educative role; 

• does not acknowledge in his article the importance and necessity of consent and respectful 

relationships education in combatting the scourge of sexual violence in Australian society. 

CCT encourages its supporters to read Danielle Wood’s Mercury article of December 8 (below) as a 

well-reasoned and researched, realistic approach with direct connection to the sequenced curriculum. 

Further, we encourage you read media responses by CCT members: Catherine Sullivan’s letter to the 

editor and Dr Trish Hindmarsh’s response (below) to the ABC website’s article For a global perspective, 

Katrina Marson’s article is very helpful. 

Warm regards 

 

Susan Chen 

Chair of Concerned Catholics Tasmania 

https://www.abc.net.au/news/2023-12-04/catholic-education-gerard-gaskin-consent-education/103175500
https://hobart.catholic.org.au/2023/11/20/education-matters-relationship-and-consent-education-always-necessary-but-never-sufficient/
https://v9.australiancurriculum.edu.au/
https://www.crikey.com.au/2023/12/08/sexual-consent-education-schools-catholic-church/


 



 



 

Dr Trish Hindmarsh: ABC Website Comments section: 

As a Tasmanian Catholic educator I write in support of 'Consent' education in Catholic schools. More 

than fifty years of experience and senior leadership in delivering an Australian curriculum in Catholic 

schools and systems has taught me the importance of holistic human development for students. A 

partnership between authentic Catholic faith, its values and ethics, and the secular curriculum can be 

achieved by competent, switched on teachers attentive to the needs of students.  

These are times of alarming domestic violence, sexual assault of young people, online pornography 

and the continuing legacy of Institutional Child Sexual Abuse in families, churches and other 

organisations. Carefully planned and appropriately delivered 'Consent' education is critical from the 

time small children take their place in society and will be needed throughout their adult lives.  

Teachers in Catholic schools have always been tasked to interpret and open up the mandated 

curriculum in a way that is both conducive to the total human development of students and informed 

by the Gospel in a Catholic faith context. That can and must be done now regarding 'Consent' 

education if Catholic schools are to remain relevant and true to their mandate. 


